
 

Work on the Shetland and Bathurst roads PRV (Pressure Reducing Valve) station work will begin soon.  

The following questions and answers are intended to provide an overview of the project. 

 

 

1. What is the project? 
 

The City of Campbell River is installing a new pressure reducing valve (PRV) station on Shetland 
Road and is intended to improve overall system performance of the City’s water distribution network 
in the area; particularly with future development in this area. In addition, a new watermain will be 
installed on Bathurst Road to connect the existing PVR station to a new service area. 
 

2. Where is the project? 
 

 The work is located on Shetland Road adjacent to Petersen Road, and on Bathurst Road from 
Mclean to Thulin roads.   
  

3. When is the construction work going to take place? 
 
 Construction will commence in Summer 2019 and is anticipated to be completed by Fall 2019. 
 
4. What is the cost of the project and how is it being funded? 
 

The project budget was approved at $420k as per the 2019 Capital Plan and is funded through the 
Water Reserve.     
 

5. Who has been involved in developing the plans? 
 
 Koers & Associates Engineering Ltd.  
 
6. Who will be constructing the work? 
 

 The tender for construction will be posted in Spring 2019. 
 

7. How will traffic be managed during construction?  
 
 Traffic management during construction will be the responsibility of the contractor. More details about 
 traffic interruptions will be available once the project design work is complete and the construction 
 contract has been awarded. In the event that the project will require temporary route closure, the City 
 will communicate detours and local access to affected property owners and the general public. 
 Detours will be well marked and advertised to direct traffic along alternative routes. Information about 
 closures, access and detour routes will also be posted, with general project information and updates 
 on the City’s website. 

Q & A:  Shetland and Bathurst Roads PRV Projects 

For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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